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Guild Meeting 

7:00 p.m.  Thursday  October 21, 2021 

Clawson United Methodist Church 

A Message from the President 

Looks like Fall is upon us. The leaves are beginning to change and there is a crispness in the air—
even on those unusual warm days.  That means it is time to get back to our sewing machines and 
get busy making things for Christmas and finishing up what we have started for the Quilt Show.  
April 14th will be here before we know it! 

 

By the time you read this, our Fall retreat at Lion’s Bear Lake Camp will probably be history—or at 
least about to happen.  I, for one, am really looking forward to getting together at camp.  Camp is 
always fun and productive and a good way to get better acquainted with CAMEO members you 
don’t know well.   

 

We will raffle off the COVID Quilt at our October meeting.  If you haven’t returned your ticket stubs 
yet, please get them to Sharon right away.  This has been a really good fundraiser.  Last I heard, 
almost all of the 1000 tickets had been sold and I expect that by the time of the drawing, all will be 
accounted for. 

 

Be sure to check the remainder of the Silhouette for information on Guild activities.  This year is 
looking like a busy one as we get ready for the Quilt Show.  There are 2 retreats on the offing and 
several good programs.  And speaking of programs, don’t forget to volunteer to present your best 
trick at the February Whistle Stop.  We need 3 or 4 of you to share. 

Sew Many Quilts! 

 

Carole 

2021-2022 Board Members 

President: Carole Gilbert 

VP Facilitator: Carmen Sluter 

VP Program: Loreen Garrison 

VP Membership: Marie                 

Weissermann 

Treasurer: Janeen Sharpe 

Asst. Treasurer: Jackie         

Considine 

Recording Secretary: Louise 

McCormick Glazier 

Corresponding Secretary:   

Rosemary Spatafora 

Member at Large:               

Lynda Draudt 

Barb Lusk 

Jackie Speer 

Guest Speaker: Valina James, certified Laura Heine instructor, 

trunk show. 

Saturday, October 23, 2022 Workshop for the Laura Heine  

collage. 



 

 

 

 

Slip of the Keyboard 

Sadie let’s let everyone know that the Slip of the 

Keyboard is back. But please let them find it 

themselves! I know you want to help but….NO 

just sit here and help them to keep looking. 

The Silhouette is a source of important infor-

mation for our guild members. To try to encour-

age members to read the entire newsletter, the 

Editor (that’s me and my trusty friend Sadie) has 

buried a silly statement somewhere in each 

newsletter. Members who find the Slip of the 

Keyboard will write it on a slip of paper at each 

monthly meeting and one lucky person will win a 

small quilting prize. So if something doesn’t 

sound quite right or make sense write it down 

and enter the drawing. The basket for this is at 

the door prize table  Good luck! Ruff Ruff  

COVID Relief Raffle Quilt 

The drawing for this quilt will be at our Octo-

ber 21, 2022 meeting at 7:15 p.m.  Please 

mail your ticket stubs and money to Sharon 

Cratsenburg by October 14, 2021. I have to 

account for all the tickets before the drawing 

and do not want to be doing this at the 

meeting. Thank you in advance and good luck 

to the lucky winner of this beautiful quilt. 

FABULOUS FINDS 

If you still have items that didn’t make it to our garage sale 

and want to make room in your sewing area, bring it to our 

October meeting. Theresa Nielsen had volunteered to chair 

this committee. 

October Birthdays 

Kathy Debian 10/8 

Donna Brokenshire 10/19 

Louise McCormick-Glazier 10/23 

Pat Cason-Merenda 10/30 

Hospitality 

The Hospitality Committee welcomes everyone 

back! For those who may not remember the way 

we operated pre-pandemic, the treats are 

brought b the members whose birthday falls in 

the meeting month, except for September, De-

cember, June, July and August. Of course, any-

one can contribute it the spirit moves them. We 

will combine months when there are only a few 

birthdays. So this month will be October and 

June. The board requests that the treats be indi-

vidually packaged. The Hospitality Committee 

will provide coffee, tea, and water. 

We need someone to take pictures during show 

and tell at least until Henya returns to in person 

meetings. You must then send them to me for the 

newsletter. If interested please let Carole Gilbert 

or myself know know. 



 

 

 

Programs– Loreen Garrison 

Due to recommendations by the board we will 

have two guest speakers in the Autumn and one 

in the new year. 

September‘s meeting was a meet and greet.      

October 21 our speaker will be Valina James, a 

certified Laura Heine instructor    

November 18: Deborah S. Hyde, Portrait and 

Figurative Quilts 

December 15: Pot Luck (members only) 

January 20, 2022: Project BETH quilt block histo-

ry & presentation 

February 17: Whistle Stop & Charity Day 

March 17: TBD 

April 23-23: CAMEO Quilt Show 

May19 & 21: Nancy McNally, Lecture “What wa 

I Thinking?”; Workshop: Rock Around the Block 

June 16: Pot Luck & Elections (members only) 

A tisket a tasker a green and yellow basket. 

Judy Murray & Darlent Baer are the chairs for 

the baskets auction at the quilt show. Why not 

get together with a friend and put together a 

basket and donate it for the show. It does not 

have to be sewing related. At the last show, 

there were many creative baskets made. Some 

ideas are: a coffee basket, movie night, pamper 

yourself basket, that’s Italian basket. You get 

the idea. See how creative you can be. 

————————————————————— 

Valina James, a certified Laura Heine instructor 

will present a lecture on this unique applique 

collage method at our guild meeting on Octo-

ber 21, 2021. 

Workshop: Saturday October 23, 2021  

9:00 am—3:00 pm. Bring your lunch. 

Workshop cost: $30.00 

Kit cost $40.00  ($20 if you already own the 

pattern. The pattern is the picture above of a 

small sewing machine. 

The kit includes the fabric, pattern, steam a 

seam, and pattern ease. You will NOT need to 

bring your sewing machine. Items to bring are: 

small pointy scissors, rotary cutter and mat, 

pins, tweezers, pencil and fine tip marker. 

Laura Heine’s method does not require sewing 

so it is appealing to all types of crafty people.  

 



 

 

Membership Update– Marie Weisserman 

Currently we have 39 members registered for 

this year. Membership fee is $40.00 for the 

year. You can mail your membership form and 

check to:  

CAMEO Quilters Guild 

PO Box 1044 

Troy, MI 48099-1044 

 

WELCOME: Bonny Heintzal 

Lions Bear Lake Retreat 

Date: October 14-17, 2021 

Cost: $110 members  $120 non-members  

 $15  extra if you come Thursday night. 

Please join us for a relaxing weekend of sewing and 

fellowship and of course food. No meals on Thurs-

day night. No matter how hard you try you can’t 

baptize cats. The first meal is Friday dinner, Satur-

day– breakfast & dinner, and on Sunday– break-

fast. If you have any food allergies please note 

them on the registration form. We need at least 15 

people to attend or it will be cancelled. Invite a 

friend. 

A registration form is attached. Please give your 

form to Sharon Cratsenburg at the September 

meeting or mail to her home. As of this time, per 

the camp masks are optional. I will keep you updat-

ed if this changes. This will be a simple no fuss re-

treat. We hope to see you there. 

Sharon Cratsenburg 

CAMEO Quilt Show News 

Show Name: A CAMEO Appearance: “Hanging by a 

Thread” 

We have a venue! Our show will be held at the 

American Polish Cultural Center located at 15 Mile 

Road and Dequindre. It will be a wonderful site. 

The dates for the show are April 22 & 23, 2022. Set-

up will be April 21, 2022. After calling at least 12 

venues and visiting many this venue was our best 

option. I was sad to hear that the Madison Place 

has closed their doors.  The quilt show committee is 

regrouping. We will have opportunities for all of 

you to help in some way. For the show we will raffle 

off two quilts. Two gracious members, Cheryl Caw-

ley and Laurie Johnson donated the quilts for the 

show. Many of you might have already seen them 

when we met at the park. This is one huge job that 

is done for the show. Now all we need is to sell 

more tickets. PLEASE don’t groan. Ticket sales help 

support the guild and all we do for charity. 

They have a great little restaurant right on site so 

that will be our food vendor for this show. There is 

a variety of American and Polish choices. Salads, 

sandwiches, pierogies, and different soups. It was 

delicious and the prices were reasonable. Ask me 

how I know. 

We could use someone to coordinate the Silent 

Auction. Please let me know if you are interested.  

 



 

 

Saying downloaded from posting on Facebook.  

Author unknown 

October 2021 

Please check the web sites whether the meetings or 
workshops are virtual or in person. Most meetings 
have guest fees 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

October 10 at 7pm- October 14 at 3pm,  
Creative Passions Crop and Quilt Retreat! 
Sew Many Things, The Quiltworx Certified Shop 
“Anything Judy Niemeyer” Finishing Retreat 
710 W. Broad St., Chesaning, 989-845-2159 
www.creativepassionsllc.com 
 
October 14, 2021, 7pm on line 
Brita Nelson, “Now You See It, Now You Don’t – 
The Magic of Disappearing Blocks Great Lakes 
Heritage Quilt Guild www.glhq.org 
Zoom Workshop October 15 & 16, 9:30am-
12:30pm each day 
“Making Magic. A Disappearing Block Sampler” 
 
October 14-16, 2021, 10am-4pm daily. 
Capac Quilt Show 
St. John Lutheran Church 
109 East Kempf Court. Capac 48014 

October 15, 2021, 12:30 
Genesee Star Quilters 
Valina James Trunk Show of Laura Heine Inspired 
Quilts 
Davison Area Senior Center. 10135 Lapeer Rd. 
Davison. www.genstarquilters.org 
October 16, Workshop – Laura Heine Quilt Tech-
nique 

October 19, 2021, 7pm Quilt Guild of Metro 
Detroit 

Dana Jones, “Pagtinabangay. The Quilts and 
Quilt Makers of Caohagan Island” 
Redeemer United Methodist Church 20633 
Vernier R., Harper Woods. www.qgmd.org 
 
October 25, 2021, 6:30pm 
Jackson Quilt Guild 
Cathy Geier – Strip Applique Quilts 
Meeting Location The Arbor Church.120 E. 
Main St. Room 200. Spring Arbor 
www.piecesandpatchesquiltguild.org 
 

 

October 30,2021. Members 9-11am.  
All welcome 11am-3pm  
Ultra Fabric Sale  
Greater Ann Arbor Quilt Guild in-
fo@gaaqg.com 
Pittsfield Union Grange Hall 3337 Ann Ar-
bor/Saline Road 
 
November 4, 2021, 7 pm 
Oakland County Quilt Guild 
Phyllis Cullen, Lecture: “Quilting in Para-
dise” 
First Congregational Church & Zoom 
1315 N. Pine St., Rochester. 
www.oaklandcountyquiltguild.com 
November 5, 3-5 pm Workshop, “ Stained 
Glass” Part 1. 
November 6, 3-5 pm Workshop, “ Stained 
Glass” Part 2. 
 
November 9, 2021 7pm 
Macomb County Quilt Guild 
Julie Wickware- “Japan Quilt Show” Slide 
Show 
Trinity Lutheran Church 38900 Harper, 
Clinton Township. 
www.macombcountyquiltguild.org 
Workshop on line 9-4, “Introduction to Fab-

ric Painting 



 

 

Show and Tell 

 

 



 

 

CAMEO Guild Meetings Minutes 
June 17, 2021 

 Meeting at Royal Oak Senior Center Patio at 6 pm 
 

 
President Sharon Cratsenburg called the meeting to order at 6:15 pm., led the pledge of Allegiance, welcomed everyone to a long 
awaited in person meeting.  She thanked everyone for hanging in during the past difficult eighteen months. Twenty-nine members 
were present. 
The transitional Board Meeting will be at Janeen’s on June 24th, at 6:30pm. Please bring all officer manuals and reports. 
The May Minutes were approved and placed on file. 
Sharon Cratsenburg.  The garage sale raised $1186 and 60 raffle tickets were sold. During the sale we were asked if we could 
participate in a Heritage Day Festival in Richmond, July 27and/or 28, we would display our quilts, sit and sew and sell our raffle 
tickets. However, they decided we could not sell our raffle tickets and it sounded as though there would be more interest in old cars 
and farm equipment. The members voted not to participate. The next garage sale is August 7 at Rosemary Spatafora’s in Pleasant 
Ridge. Donations are still needed, any new or nearly new quilting or craft items, Rosemary will arrange a pick-up time at the Claw-
son Church, details later. The Covid Relief Raffle Quilt will be displayed and raffle tickets sold. Drawing will take place, October 
21, 2021. Please pick up your tickets today to sell to friends and family.  Suggestion that tickets could be sold at the Clawson City 
Festival, Sharon will ask Theresa Nielsen to check for permission.  
 Bear Lake Retreat contract is signed, October 14-17, 2021. There will be two meals brunch and dinner each day. 
Audit Committee was appointed Cheryl Cawley, Barb Eaken and Kathy Mentkowski. Approved by Membership. 
Laurie Johnson reported that 26 members had renewed and 5 Associates 
Jackie Considine presented the Treasurers Report. It was approved and filed.  
Jean Schlegelmann.  Reported that we hope to have our regular in person meetings beginning in September at Clawson United 
Methodist Church. The Laura Heine workshop and trunk show is booked for October. 
Linda Wallace reported on our charitable donations this year. We donated 120 pillowcases, $1000worth of goods for the layette, 
$2,086 Miracle Quilts and 84 Haven bags. 
Quilt Show 2022. Sharon had nothing to report. 
 
A question arose from the Membership about a Board decision to split our annual $300 donation between two agencies rather than 
three. Member felt we had so little funds that she questioned us making any donation let alone raising it for two organizations. 
There was discussion and the decision made to decide at the Transitional Board meeting. 
 
Nominating Committee presented the slate of officers 
President- Carol Gilbert 
VP Scheduling- Loreen Garrison 
VP Facillitator- Carmen Sluter 
VP Membership-Marie Weisserman 
Treasurer- Janeen Sharpe 
Assistant Treasurer- Jackie Considine 
Recording Secretary- Louise McCormick Glazer 
Corresponding Secretary- Rosemary Spatafora 
Member-at-large -Kathy Debien 
      Barbara Lusk 
      Jackie Speer 
      Lynda Draudt 
Kathy Debien withdrew her name resulting in an uncontested slate. 
 
Joline Bowdich made a motion,  “That we accept the slate of officers by acclimation because there are no opposing candidates.”  
Linda Wallace seconded the motion. Motion passed. The new officers were congratulated.  There will be a transitional Board 
Meeting of outgoing officers and incoming officers on June 24th at 6:30pm at Janeen’s house 
 
Show ‘N Tell. 
The Presidents Quilt was presented to Sharon 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7.45pm.  
Respectfully submitted,  
Ann Bonnelli 
 



 

 

Cameo Board transitional meeting – June 17, 2021 

Members present: 

Sharon Cratsenberg – Past President,  Carole Gilbert - President elect 
Jan Recinos – Past VP Facilitator,   Carmen Sluter - VP Facilitator 
Jean Schlegelmann – Past VP Scheduling, Loreen Garrison - VP Scheduling 
Jackie Considine – Past Treasurer  Janeen Sharpe – Treasurer 
      Jackie Considine – Assistant Treasurer 
Laurie Johnson – Past Membership  Marie Weisserman - Membership      
   Louise McCormick-Glazier – Recording Secretary 
      Rosemary Spatafora – Corresponding Secretary 
Members at Large: Jackie Speer, Barb Lusk, Linda Draudt 

Absent:  
Ann Bonelli – past Recording secretary, 
 

Minutes from May – were accepted with no changes 

President’s Report: Sharon Cratsenberg 

The past year went well, under the unusual COVID circumstances. Wishing good luck and well wishes for the coming 

year. Looking forward to things going back to normal. 

Checked with the church on Thursday & Saturday dates and the space is available  

September, December and June will be just Thursday meetings, no Saturdays. 

There is no increase in rent/ $175, $125 

The meeting hall has been spruced up 

Treasurer’s Report: Jackie Considine  

Balance is ~ $10,000.00 

Garage Sale monies: $300.00 set aside = $100.00 is petty cash to make change for raffle ticket sales and $200 is for gar-

age sale to make change. 

Quilt Raffle report: Sharon Cratsenberg 

Raffle tickets are almost gone, ordered 1000 

Cost was $100, (license and cost of printing tickets) 

Discussion of ordering more: it is not cost effective, would have to get another license 

2 quilts for quilt show, Laurie Johnson – Basket quilt 

Membership report: Laurie Johnson 

Key for mailbox (Troy Post Office, PO BOX # 1044) given to Carole Gilbert 

36 people have renewed their membership 

VP Facilitator Report: Jean Schlegelmann 

September – welcome back 

October – Valina James [teaching Laura Heine (of Birch Run) Lecture & Workshop: Collage Art Quilts] 

November –  

December – Potluck/ Holiday Party 

January – difficult to plan with weather considerations 

February – whistle stop quilt instruction event 

March –  

April 

Notes and Minutes:  



 

 

Ideas: 

Ginger Mangee (previously scheduled for May 2020) 

Penny Semper 

Debra Hyde (local, West Bloomfield) Art Quilter/Watercolor Portraits 

Nancy McNally (April 2020/November 2020A) 

Member Trunk show 

Quilt show preview 

Happy endings – Border/Bindings/Labels 

Mina Schoenbaum – current events 

Reach out to people we canceled 

Make a diaper bag – (? Can require some specific supplies, can be costly) 

Fundraising – Garage Sale at Rosemary’s Saturday, August 7 th 

Can continue to bring more things, but NOT on the day of the sale, rulers sell well and fabric. 

No more books and magazines. 

Discussion: sell scraps in a bag or pick your own? Such as a paper lunch bag full for $1.00 

(IDEA to give away books/magazines at our next Quilt Show?) 

Results from first garage sale at Sharon’s: $1186.00 

Recommend: Mark your tables with your name, make the fat quarters $1.00, publicize again. 

Additional NOTES: 

Postage is going up 0.03 in August – get your forever stamps 

Donations went out $150.00 to Bear Lake, $150.00 to Church 

Quick (NEW) Board Meeting: 

Our Next Board Meeting will be August 12, 6:30 PM @ Carole Gilberts house, 13 Mile &amp; Woodward area. 

Future Meeting Dates for 2021: Thursdays 

September 16 – Regular Guild Meeting 

September 23 - Board Meeting 

October 21 – Guild Meeting 

October 28 – Board Meeting 

November 18 – Guild Meeting 

Board Meeting – To Be Announced – falls on Thanksgiving 



 

 

President Carole Gilbert called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm, and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Carole welcomed every-

one and reported an enjoyable vacation trip. 

We enjoyed a Meet and Greet dice game with each group of 6 rolling a die and answering a quilt-related question.  

V.P. Facilitator Report: Carmen Sluter: was not present, had another meeting. 

V.P. Scheduling: Loreen Garrison: Programs planned for the year – Speaker for October 21 is Valina James, a certified Laura 

Heine instructor. Workshop is October 23, cost is $30 + cost of kit $30 or $40 learning an applique technique. Need a minimum 

of 8 persons for the workshop to run.  

November 18 program will be speaker:   Kathy S. Hyde –   Portrait and Figurative quilts December Pot-

luck, January – no program scheduled, February Whistle Stop, March Nancy McNally lecture and workshop – Rock around the 

block. April – quilt show Hanging Day – everyone will help with setting up the show instead of a meeting on April 21. The show 

will be April 22 & 23. May no speaker scheduled, June – Potluck. 

Membership report: Marie Weisserman – We welcome 3 new members tonight, going from 38 to 41 members. 

Charity Committee: Linda Wallace – Proposed we continue with Miracle Quilts, the church Layette Program, and bags of per-

sonal items for The Haven. There will be a drawing for the “Charity begins at Home” Challenge. To qualify, quilts must be com-

pleted entirely on your own, or paid for the quilting. Alternatively making 8-10 pillowcases for donation. Charity quilts can be 

Baby – 36 X 36 up to Queen size. 

Sharon Cratsenburg: Retreat, Quilt show. Bear Lake Retreat can optionally begin Thursday Oct 14th, for extra $15.00; 2 meals/

day Friday & Saturday. Sunday breakfast. Cost is $110. 15 persons = 4 people/cabin. Mask policy: if not vaccinated, wear mask 

at all times; if vaccinated wear mask when moving around. Garage sale leftovers were donated to Miracle Quilts’ garage sale 

and a Grosse Pointe church. Fat Quarters were retained for our quilt show.  Our quilt show this year will be at the American 

Polish Cultural Center, located at 15 Mile & Dequindre. The rental cost is $3,000.  This is for 3 halls together. They will allow 

people to purchase food at their restaurant, no outside food vendor will be needed. The deposit is $1000, the contract has 

been signed. We previously had 17 vendors for the cancelled quilt show, will need tables; the lighting is good at this venue. 

Two quilts be raffled, license cost will be $100.00. We need people to do jobs for the show: silent auction of mini quilts, publici-

ty. Name of the Quilt Show: “Hanging by a Thread” was proposed by Sharon Cratsenburg. Placement of vendors; Check-in will 

be Kathy Debien. 

Treasurer’s Report: Janeen Sharpe - This year, our Assistant treasurer will be more involved in the treasurer duties. Jackie will 

have forms to turn in for money and for reimbursement.  Report Garage sale results #1) last fiscal year + #2) this fiscal year 

total = $1,852. Our total balance is currently $10,737.90 

Insurance fees are rising and we will get a new liability policy covering meeting at the building, with membership of less than 

50 persons. cost is around $200.00 and insurance coverage starts October 3rd. One of our new members offered to review the 

policy. 

Other business: 

The Covid Relief Quilt will be raffled at our October meeting, at 7:30 pm. Members who have ticket stubs outstanding are en-

couraged to turn them in asap.  

Our block of the month challenge is ongoing until December. Members are encouraged to show their blocks at show and tell. 

Door prize drawings and show and tell concluded the meeting. 

The September Board meeting will be held Wednesday September 29th at 7:00 pm 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:31 pm 

Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier 

CAMEO Guild Meeting Minutes:  September 16, 2021 



 

 

President Carole Gilbert called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm. 

Board Members present: Carole Gilbert, Janeen Sharpe, Marie Weisserman, Carmen Sluter, Rosemary Spatafora, Louise McCormick-Glazier, Sharon Cratsen-

burg, Lynda Draudt, Kathy Debien, Jackie Speer. Absent: Loreen Garrison. 

Treasurer’s Report: Janeen Sharpe - our total balance is $11,180.90 of which $2,213.78 is in checking, $5,974.47 in Money Market and $2,989.65 in savings. 

The budget is due to be voted on in October. 

Membership report: Marie Weisserman -  

If board members have emails to send to the membership, please send to Marie W. and she will distribute/broadcast it by email to the entire membership. 

Member roster and membership packets will be available for pick up at our October guild meeting. Member pictures will be included; lists of quilt shops will be 

discontinued as they change frequently. We have 41 members, 9 of which are associate members. Discussion on whether there is a cap on number of associate 

members and when is the deadline to apply for associate membership. By-laws in the past had some limits 

VP Facilitator Report: Carmen Sluter – 

 October guild meeting (10-21-21) is a presentation by Valina James, a certified Laura Heine instructor in fabric collage. The workshop is Saturday, 10-23-21, the 

subject is a vintage sewing machine. Cost of the workshop is $30 payable to CAMEO quilters guild. The kit for the workshop is an additional $30 payable on the 

day of the workshop to presenter Valina James. 

President Carole Gilbert read an email from VP Scheduling: Loreen Garrison who was not present. November meeting is a presentation by Deborah S. Hyde (11

-18-21). Deborah Hyde is a portrait art quilter. Originally scheduled for November 2020. No workshop. 

December is planned to be a Pot luck; January and future programs are under consideration, taking into account bad weather in winter months, which makes 

travel difficult. Potential budget will not permit a large number of outside speakers. February may be whistle stop; so far, no members have volunteered to 

present a technique.  

Corresponding Secretary – Rosemary Spatafora 

The post office box has been checked daily, in anticipation of our insurance contract. One of our new members will help by reviewing the contract. Price of first

-class postage went up in August. 

Members-at-large: Lynda Draudt, Jackie Speer, Barb Lusk.  

Responsibilities of Members-at-large were discussed, one of which is to be liaisons from the various committees to the board. Standing Committees: Janeen 

Sharpe (treasurer) volunteered to be Audit Committee Liaison as this seemed most logical and efficient. Lynda Draudt volunteered as liaison for Door Prize and 

Charity Committee. Rosemary Spatafora will be liaison for Hospitality. Marie Weisserman will be liaison for Membership committee. The newsletter committee 

will be Sharon, Ann, and Jackie. Communications will be Janeen Sharpe. 

Jackie Speer will be liaison for the April Retreat as well as National Quilt Day. Laurie Johnson, as chair of the Education committee will be the liaison. Carole 

Gilbert will be Fundraising liaison. Carmen Sluter will chair the publicity committee.  The Charity Day committee is composed of Darlene, Jolene and Linda Wal-

lace. Special Committees needing chairs/liaisons/members are President’s Quilt, Fat Quarter, Challenge, Hearts and Hugs, Fabulous Finds, Spring Raffle Quilts, 

Fan Out 

Sharon Cratsenburg- Quilt Show: 

The plans are coming together, number of vendors will be about 15 to 17; she needs to measure the space again. There is a restaurant at the venue (American 

Polish Cultural Center) so we won’t need a food vendor. Linda Wallace is handling tickets for the raffle quilts, Judy and Darlene are making up baskets. A silent 

auction coordinator is needed. Sheryl Cawley is working on the Fat Quarter Baskets. 

Garage Sale Report: the idea was great and profits were good, but it was a lot of work. 

Carole Gilbert brought up Unfinished business: Set up for the retreat; transportation of supplies and materials. Linda will transport legs for the tables, Carmen 

will take and ironing board, Sharon will take the irons and some cords. They will meet at the church Wednesday, October 13th at 1:00 pm. 

Future board meetings:  

There was discussion of holding some of the board meetings via Zoom during November, December, January and February. The weather, time of day and travel 

distance were all considerations. The cost of a ZOOM subscription and the 45-minute time limit of a free ZOOM account were also discussed. Next meeting: 

Thursday, October 28th at Lynda Draudt’s house. [Recording Secretary Louise Glazier can not attend due to a work commitment, requests someone else record 

minutes.] Tuesday, November 23rd will be the date for November board meeting. There will be no board meeting in December. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm 

Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier 

CAMEO Board Meeting Minutes:  September 29, 2021 


